Meeting Minutes


Wind Loading of HV Switches Task Force


Tucson, AZ, 





The meeting of the Wind Loading of HV switches TF was held a the conclusion of the harmonization of Switch standards meeting, WGPC37.30.1 meeting on September 20, and at the conclusion of the High Voltage Switches Subcommittee on September 22.





Problem Identified


Users and manufacturers agreed that large bladed vertical break high voltage switches, such as a 500kV Switch, can be forced closed in high winds if they are not properly adjusted or  in the toggled position.  Users have often relied upon decouplers to secure switches in the open position.  Opened and locked decouplers are not intended to secure switches in the open position but only to isolate the operating pipe from the motor operator.





Manufacturers Perspective


Manufacturers feel that a properly installed switch will always be in adjustment and should never come out of adjustment.  The decoupler is not intended to prevent a switch that is out of adjustment from closing due to wind forces.  A switch that is not properly adjusted should not be used for clearance.   Should the decoupler be made stronger, the problem then becomes how to determine the next point of failure. Defining the weak link in the switch will be more involved that just providing a stronger decoupler.  





Users Perspective


Users contend the switch will not stay in adjustment in the real world and requires a means of securing the switch in the open position to protect workers.  To insure the safety of workers and the integrity of the electric network users require a switch that clearance can issued from during normal service condition winds even when a switch is not properly adjusted and not fully toggled.  It is often difficult to determine a switch is in the toggled position through visual inspection from the ground.  A better means of determining a switch is properly toggled open maybe necessary as well.





Related Issues


A type test demonstrating the compliance with wind velocity specifications and their resultant forces maybe needed.





Switches are rated and tested for short circuit forces and rated for wind forces.  Should these forces be combined to simulate real conditions?   Should a test procedure be developed that will verify a switch can withstand short circuit forces and while subjected to rated wind forces?  This would bring the switch standards in line with bus design standards.








Further discussion will take place in at the next meeting in St. Pete Beach, FL.  This Task Force will be on the agenda of the upcoming meeting.











